
February 28, 2003 

Dear Barrington Council of Garden Clubs, 

MAKE A DIFFERENCE DAY is a national event that arose from the first President Bush in this 
Points of Light concept. It occurs on the 3rd Saturday of October; this year being October 18th. 

On this day, we can "make a difference" with the assisteance of the villages, clubs, homeowners, 
volunteers, churches, scouts, schools, PTOs, the Chamber of Commerce, fire and police. The 
biggest need we have is a recycling opportunity for electronics, toxic liquids, batteries, etc. 
The second need is to help beautify the area by having residents and those who use our roadways 
help pick up the trash.  

The assistance I am asking of your group is: space in all publications that will be sent to your 
membership so this event can be promoted beginning in April; to share with me any/all names of 
volunteers or resources that you think may be of assistance; and to identify a Team Leader who  
we may give the specific road beautification assignment for your club. For those groups who 
already have a Highway responsibility, we are asking them to let us know if they will do theirs 
also on 10/18. 

The "highway beautification" project is a huge undertaking that requires time and good planning 
right down to the grass roots. Your group has access to families, neighbors, friends, grandkids 
and is another of the great resources of networking available within this community, which is why 
enlisting your assistance is critical! 

This one day event can help build the spirit of the community if we all pitch in. When I first 
moved here there was a Beautification Day in progress. Somehow it slipped in a crack and our 
roadsides show that. I also know that our households all full of old cell phones, obsolete 
computer equipment, cameras, TVs, clocks and radios. There is a lot of electronic stuff we don't 
know what to do with and none of it should be put in landfills. 

I am a 22 year resident of Barrington Hills and have been active most of those years in many 
volunteer organizations within the community. My biggest credentials are being a 3 year President 
of Barrington Area United Drive/United Way, co-founder and 7 year sponsor of Adopt A Grand-
parent Club at BHS and a 12 year employee of Barrington Countryside Park District. 

A version of this letter has been presented at the BACOG meeting and is now being e-mailed or 
faxed to every resource we have found to date. We are enlisting the entire community for the 
success of the MAKE A DIFFERENCE DAY. 

With your help, we can "MAKE A DIFFERENCE". Will you? 

Sincerely. 

P. Denise Israel 
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